
Social Committee Meeting Notes 

 
The HCA Social Committee met on Thursday, October 2, 2025 around 6:15pm.  The 
following members were present:  Leah Blair, Easter Dingle-Jackson, Tim Gilbert, 
Regina Haley, and myself, Catherine Garrett.  Guest:  Mark Fetty 
 
Saturday, October 11 Car Show - unfortunately, Catherine Garrett will be out of 

commission to help.  
 
New flyer with details of event was provided by Mark Fetty.  He also had a schematic 
layout of the parking lot so we [discussed] where the vendors would setup, where the 
kiddo's bounce house would be, along with the Bowl on a Roll food truck and 
registration table.  He will provide and email with an updated plan.   
Everything is set to go with the Bouncy House (per text from Roquel).   Leah Blair 
volunteered to supervise that. Easter will provide a rug for shoes and entrance.   
Denise, Easter and Sylvia Fetty will man the registration table which will convert to a 
judging site after the 10:00am cutoff of registered for the prizes cars.  Easter will print 
the registration forms and the voting ballots.  
 
Prizes (eight $50 gift cards-one for DJ) will be purchased by Catherine and forwarded to 
Leah along with the key to 8400 property. Leah will email John Theobald about use 
being there on the 11th.  
 
Posts will be made for visitors to be sure and park with all tires off the pavement to 
avoide towing.  
 
Tim will use bullhorn to direct traffic.  This will be the last event for Dana Michelle, so we 
thank her for her past help and wish her the best in next adventure. 
 

Volunteers will arrive at 8am to set up.  
 
Holiday Mingle set for Friday, December 19th. 6-8pm 
 
Leah Blair will be out of town but will be sure details are set and purchase order paid 
before she leaves. It is the last day of school for CCPS so a great turnout is anticipated. 
 
Catherine will get with Carolyn Lizik to see about doing another flyer. 
 
No need to meet the end of October, so next meeting set for Thursday, November 20 at 
6pm, 8400 property. 
 
As always, corrections and/or additions are welcome.  
Much Love,  
Catherine 
 
 


